Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
August 16, 2018

PRESENT: Van Erikson, David Stamey, Tyler Murchison, Gayle Howell, Janna Jenkins, Sandra Dickens, Terri Cunningham, Edd Lee, Jim Rhodes, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Lee Posey, Arlene Gould
GUEST PRESENT:  Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Corey Poole, NPJ; Eddie Norris, KTBS; Kelli West, Natchitoches Tourist Commission; Kim Isbell, Jokie’s Art Gallery
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. Motion to accept the minutes from the July 18, 2018 Full Committee Meeting was made Sandra Dickens and 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway– Discussion on the financial statement as of July 31, 2018. Our balance as of July 31, 2018 is $44,158.87. Check Register for July is $1,100. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by Sandra Dickens. All approved, motion passes.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson discussed the Historic District Marketing initiative. The committee has recently met and we have a new logo, the two ideas are “Natchitoches, Where History Meets Progress” and “Natchitoches, Where History Lives”. This logo has been released to the full commission and went out for public comment. Today ends the week time period for public comment. There will be a press release going out today and the idea “Natchitoches, Where History Lives” had an overwhelming response for this brand. The fleur de lis icon will be used for regional marketing and anything outside of the state will be using the State icon. Where History Lives was submitted by the public and we are using the public comments to our advantage. Rebecca has the new logo/branding files in a vector format and will be sending them out in the press release and we will send them to our partners to use as well. They will use this logo on the welcome sign for the City and on flags too. Sharon thanked Rebecca and the entire marketing committee for their hard work on the branding project. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Alrene Gould introduced Kelli West to the commission. Kelli is the new Marketing Director for the Natchitoches Tourist Commission. She stated that there are other historical cities that have the same tag line as “Where History Lives”, what are your thoughts on this?  Van stated that they did some research and there are 17 other cities with the same tag line “Where History Lives”, he also researched “City of Lights” and there are 56 cities. In essence the other cities that have the “Where History Lives”, we are in great company and there aren’t any towns close to us using the same tag line. It is also publically submitted comment and it is generated from a local content here. 
David Stamey stated that we approved a budget of $300,925 Jessica got with the State and we are going to be receiving $319,165 so we will have $18,240.00 uncommitted. The state passed the continuation of 45% of a penny tax. They are awarding us the same amount as last year. We will open up the floor for ideas for new events, supplement other events, hold some back for future income, etc. We will let everyone submit ideas from now until next meeting. We have received two already, one from the City and one from the NRMC Foundation. You can send your proposals to David or Carrie. Van stated that we need everyone to be very specific in your proposals, where the money will go towards, how it will benefit downtown Natchitoches, etc. Please think innovatively. 
Van Erikson stated that tonight is Cynthia Sutton’s retirement party at the Samuel Guy House, please come out and support her. She made a huge impact on our commission and to Natchitoches.
Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. Move in Day will be Saturday, some students will have already moved in including athletes, band, etc. There will be around 500 moving in on Saturday. The first day of classes will be August 20. Football season will kick off on Thursday, August 30th against Texas A & M. It will be on the SEC Network if you want to watch from home. The first home football game will be on Saturday, September 8th against Grambling. October 26-27 will be NSU Homecoming. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. The Car Show commercial went on Facebook yesterday. They have plans on putting cars on Front Street, Riverbank, Touline, 2nd Street up to the Fire Station. Right now they have more preregistered right now than in the past two years.  They will do a hard push on Pumpkin Glow, they will be on the riverbank this year. They are ordering 70 pumpkins like the ones the City put out because there will not be a pumpkin patch selling pumpkins. They will be selling them to try to encourage people/business to participate in the Pumpkin Glow. They are wanting a lot of participation with the Scarecrow Festival. We will have a full page ad in Southern Living to promote the Natchitoches Christmas Festival Season. The Historic Foundation is helping to fund the ad. For opening weekend of the Christmas Season we will have reindeer on the riverbank, we will have at least two and possibly a baby. 
Arlene Gould gave an update on the upcoming events. The Zydeco Festival is coming up Labor Day weekend. The Meat Pie Festival is September 14-15. The Fall Tour of Homes have their brochures coming out soon, there will be a lot going on the tour weekend. This week they received their first batch of Christmas Festival Brochures, she passed out to the commission. On November 17th they will be hosting a media day to promote the Holiday Trail of Lights. 

 Mayor Lee Posey discussed the upcoming City projects and events. They are getting a lot of requests for events on the riverbank. They are going to be selective on what events will go on the riverbank, they have to make an economic impact on the restaurants, shops, hotels, etc they will not be able to host their event downtown. Janna Jenkins stated that they will have an application process to fill out to host an event downtown, it is very extensive with rules and regulations listed. When they submit the application it will go through an approval process. They have been approached by a paddle boat company out of Palestine Lake in Tyler, TX. The paddle boat is 60 ft long and 16 ft wide, they are going before the Cane River Waterway Commission to get approval on the water. The boat holds up to 60 people and is handy cap accessible. The boat has 36 inch safety rails, sound system and dance floor, steam whistle and paddle wheel will push it down the river, 6 mph. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update for the CRNHA. She reiterated that they are hosting a retirement party for Cynthia Sutton tonight at 5pm at the Samuel Guy House. The walking tours will start their fall tour hours after the Labor Day holiday, it will be two a day Tuesday – Friday at 11:00 am and 2:00 pm, then 10:00 am on Saturday. The lecture series at Grand Ecore is really picking up, they had 70 people attend the series last Saturday. September 29th will be an Open House at Los Adaes, there will be a press release coming out soon. October 6th will be Archeology Day at Los Adaes. October 27th they are partnering with Cane River Creole National Historical Park to have a Harvest Fest at Oakland Plantation. This will be a family friendly event with lots of children activities. 

Terri Cunningham updated the commission on the NHF. They are working on their cemetery and Christmas tours. 
Gayle Howell gave an update for APHN. They are working on their Fall Tour which will be held October 12-14.  The candlelight tour will be at NSU in the Alumni Center, Russell Hall, Varnado and NCPTT. 
Janna Jenkins gave an update on Main Street. September 16th will be the Natchitoches Queens Pageant for the Miss City of Lights, Miss Merry Christmas and the Belles. October 13 will be the Tapped-Tober craft beer and wine festival. October 31st will be the Witch Way to Main Street. The City website design process is in the final stages. They applied to be a Certified Retirement Community and we were selected and they will be honored at the Lieutenant Governors Luncheon soon. 
Jim Rhodes gave an update on the CRWC. September 29th Rhodes Property will be hosting a Cabbage Ball to benefit NSU Athletics. On August 30th they will be meeting in BR to work on the riverbank erosion close to St. Augustine Church. October 6th will be the St. Denis Head Race. 
Kim Isbell spoke on behalf of Jokie’s Art Gallery in downtown Natchitoches. Their street is under construction at this time (St. Denis Street), which has presented an opportunity for additional signage and lighting. Also, they have over 150 small business entrepreneurs and they would like to promote this through a series of murals. They are talking with business owners, building owners, Historic District Commission, HDDC, Main Street, Mayor’s office, etc to open everyone’s minds to this idea. Next month they would like to come to the commission to present some ideas. She has reached out to Anna Rachal about the mural she created at BOM on Washington Street. They are looking at directional murals/shop St. Denis/Historical Figure St. Denis, etc would cost around $5,000 - $7,000 per mural. The other mural would interpret the history of downtown Natchitoches. Horne Street which was the worker district towards the north, St. Denis Street business owner district to the south, 2nd street was the hotels, front street all major businesses. They would like to shine a light on St. Denis Street. They would like to have us help with funding, matching them, they also need a nonprofit to run the donations through, etc. 
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2018 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Motion to adjourn by Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by David Stamey.
